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Location



Site Photos



Site Photos, 
Cont’d



SLOPE MAP



EXISTING LAND USE & ZONING



PROPOSED 
LAND USE & 
ZONING

• Existing Zoning
• GR = 1.7 Acres

• No Trail System

• Proposed Zoning
• GR = 3.7 Acres

• With Trail System

• Proposed Density
• Gross – 3.8 du/ac

• Net – 4.76 du/ac



Sun Valley Area Plan

• The Site lies Wholly Within the Sun Valley 
Area Plan.

• The Site is Located within the Suburban 
Character Management Area of the Sun 
Valley Area Plan.

• Traffic Study Completed (Although not 
technically required).

• Detailed Soils Report Completed.



Excerpts from
the Sun Valley

Area Plan



2:1 SLOPE BELOW KNOB





Traffic & Safety Improvements



Traffic Calming



Traffic Calming, Cont’d



Neighborhood Meetings
1. General Neighborhood Meeting – October 25th, 2021 (NRS 278.210)

A. Main Issues

a. Traffic Calming for cut through traffic from Highland Ranch Parkway to Klondike via 
Midnight Drive, Lightning Dr., Magenta Dr., and 7th Ave. – We discussed the Traffic 
Report and its recommendations for striping & raised medians. These measures have 
been vetted with county engineering staff and are a condition of approval of Highland 
Village to the north (Final Map to be submitted this month).

b. Flashing Beacons at Ped Crossings – This is a condition of approval of the Highland 
Village subdivision, and this will be achieved with the installation of two Rectangular 
Rapid Flashing Beacons, one at each intersection with a Pedestrian Crossing. 

c. Possible School Zone on Highland Ranch Parkway – Initial comments from the Washoe 
County School District are that said school zone is not desired but we will have 
crosswalks and the Flashing Beacons. 

d. Street Lighting at the Highland Ranch Parkway intersections – We met with county 
staff to initiate discussion on how many lights should be installed at each intersection 
along with required wattage for the LED lights. Internally, lighting will be the minimum 
required for safety and all lights will be fully shielded and dark sky certified.



Neighborhood Meetings, Cont’d.
e. Concern over the presence of junk cars and motorcycle riding near homes– Klondike Drive will be 

abandoned and disturbed areas will be revegetated. A new public trail system will be constructed 
within the old Klondike Drive ROW that links Palmer Elementary School with Highland Ranch 
Parkway and the rocky knoll. Development will eliminate the presence of junk cars and motorcycle 
riding near homes.

f. Drainage – The meeting was held right after the heavy October rainfall event and neighbors 
expressed concern about how drainage will be handled - Drainage will be closely studied and will 
comply with all Washoe County requirements. In addition, we hired a second civil engineering firm 
well versed in county standards to do a quality control check on the plans to ensure adequate 
drainage provisions are provided in accordance with Washoe County requirements. 

g. Future Widening of Highland Ranch Parkway – The applicant will work with Washoe County to 
ensure that the Highland Ranch Parkway improvements will be installed per county standards with 
all safety considerations addressed. In addition, we asked the Regional Transportation Commission 
to review our plans to help minimize any future impacts associated with widening. This project will 
pay Regional Road Impact Fees to help fund the future widening project. 

h. What will a future Tentative Map bring forward – We have prepared detailed site and grading 
plans to tray and accurately depict to the neighbors our future plans. Although not a part of this 
application, we will have to live with what we presented including the trail system, 2:1 slope 
below the Knoll, single “T” intersection for primary access and emergency/pedestrian access to 9th

Avenue. 



Presentation to the Sun Valley GID

We also presented our project to the Officers of the Sun Valley General 
Improvement District at their November 10, 2021 regular monthly meeting. 
Questions and concerns included:

1. Pedestrian Connectivity. (Will be provided via both Sidewalks and a Public Trail System)

2. Street Lighting. (Dark Sky/Fully Shielded with Street Lights on Highland Ranch Parkway) 

3. Reasoning behind the HDS zoning. (For Lot Sizes, not density at 3.8 du/ac Gross)

4. Proposed Lot Sizes in Comparison with Highland Village. (Very similar)

5. Potential Home Pricing. (Housing Priced to help fill the void in the market for housing geared 
to a broader segment of the market)

In summary, we feel that our presentation was well received, that we 
adequately addressed Officer concerns, and that we will deliver a very good 
project to Sun Valley and the Surrounding Neighborhood. 



Development Agreement

• Caps Density to 4.5 dwelling units per acre, less than the 5.0 units per 
acre originally requested by the BCC.

• This equates to 82 units maximum.



QUESTIONS?
• One Final Note – We plan to work with Washoe County Parks staff 

and the Sun Valley General Improvement District to identify priority 
park projects that can be further advanced with the park taxes 
generated by this project and Highland Village(Residential 
Construction Tax).

• Thank you!


